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UNF STUDENT TAKES ANNUAL 
FLA. SCHOLARSHIP, $600 AND 
THREE DAYS IN HOLLYWOOD 
BEACH 

Frank Luksha, a senior transportation 
and logistics major, has been 
announced as winner of the 1976-77 
Florida Trucking Association's 
Transportation Scholarship Award. 

Frank's award includes a $600 
scholarship and an all expense paid 
trip to Hollywood Beach for the 
F.T.A. annual convention. At the 
convention, meeting November 21 -
23, Frank will be presented to the F.T.A. 
members and officially recognized as 
this year's "winner." 

Frank, who will graduate this 
coming June, entered U.N.F. in 
August, 1974 as a TRL major. His 
studies have paid off even before the 
announcement of the F.T.A. award. 
This summer, while studying a local 
warehouse operation as part of an 
applied TRL course, Frank so 
impressed management with his 
grasp of and solution to one of their 
problems that he was invited to stay 
on and develop his ideas. Frank is 
currently working part-time for 
Grimes Warehouse while finishing 
his course work. 

The entire U.N.F. communiuty is 
proud of another of its outstanding 
students. In this case, what can we 
say but, "Frank, keep on truckin'!" 

Dr. Jane Decker, Director 
Venture Theatre 

VENTURE THEATRE 

Venture Theatre at the University of 
North Florida will present Theatre of 
the Absurd November 12, 13, 19 and 
20 at 8:00 p.m. in the campus 
assembly hall. Samuel Beckett's 
"Play" and Eugene lonesco's "The 
Chairs" make up the program which 
will be presented free to the public. 

Directed by Mary Brumbaugh, 
"Play" explores the responses of 
three people trapped in an unknown 
environment where they are under 
the control of a beam of light. "The 
Chairs," directed by Stephen Parrish, 
portrays two old people on an island 
where they are isolated not only from 
the world but from themselves and 
each other as well. Both plays are 
clear and powerful examples of 
theatre of the absurd as developed by 
such significant playwrites as Beckett 
and lonesco. Like the broader 
existential philosophy that informs 
theatre of the absurd, both playwrites 
are concerned with the absurdity of 
human existence and the struggle to 
give meaning to individual lives. 

The cast for "Play" includes Ty 
Anderson, John Culson Boles, Cathy 
Clifford and Conni Rayl. Appearing in 
"The Chairs" are Bill Bennett, Dean 
Chateauneuf and Meredith 
Normington. The production is 
sponsored by the UNF Council of the 
Arts and Student Activ ities and 
produced by Dr. Jane Decker. 
Reservations are advised and may be 
obtained by phoning the UNF 
Department of Fine Arts at 646-2960. 



SCARRITT ADMISSIONS 
COUNSELOR TO BE ON 
CAMPUS 

Ms. Marilyn Crosby from Scarritt 
College in Nashville, Tennessee will be 
on the campus of University of North 
Florida on Monday, November 15, 1976, 
from 11:00 to 1:00 p.m. She will be 
available to speak with interested 
students about careers in the church. 
Ms. Crosby will be discussing the 
major programs offered to graduate 
students at Scarritt in the areas of: 
Christian Education, Christian Life and 
Thought, Christian World Missions, 
Church and Community, and 
Evangelism. 

Scarritt College is a senior college 
and graduate school of the United 
Methodist Church designed for the 
education of lay workers. Its graduates 
serve the church in every state of the 
union and in fifty-nine foreign 
countries. Members of last year's class 
received an average of seven job offers 
upon graduation. 

Those interested in discussing full­
time careers in the church should 
contact the Reverend Robert 
Thomason, Campus Minister, at 744-
3466. 

INTERNATIONAL STUDENTS 

The annual Thanksgiving Confer­
ence for International Students will 
again be held at beautiful Lake Yale 
near Leesburg, Fla., Nov. 25-27. 

Sponsored by Baptist. Campus 
Ministry, the event draws hundreds of 
foreign students from campuses all 
over the state and gives them an 
opportunity to see some of Florida and 
meet students from other schools. 

The cost is $5.00 and reservations 
must be made with Rev. Bill Stroup 
(phone 744-0455) by Nov. 17. The fee 
covers motel for two nights plus six 
meals. Further information can be 
obtained through the Campus Ministry 
Office, Bldg. 1, Am. 2317. 

BCM BOOKTABLE 
The idea behind this "floating 

display" is not primarily to sell books 
but to provide an opportunity for 
exchanging ideas about Christianity. 
The student operated table will be set 
up Nov. 2 (5:00-8:00 p.m.), Nov. 10 
(5:00-8:00 p.m.), Nov. 18 (9:00-12:00 
p.m.) and Nov. 22 (1:00-4:00 p.m.). 
Baptist Campus Ministry encourages 
you to stop by for "freebies" or 
purchase items. 

Did you know? 
Pentecost is not a religion--it's an 
experience! 
Ken Phillips World Crusade 
Wed. Nov. 10, 12:00 p.m. at the 
Boathouse 

IBTI === On Thursday, October 21, Donald 
Begosh, Executive Director of the 
International Society for the 
Advancement of Management 
(S.A.M.), spoke at a campus meeting of 
the local chapter. His speech gave the 
audience a better insight of the 
organization's purpose and 
philosophy--of what S.A.M. is and of 
what service it can be to the students. 
Exciting news to local members is the 
fact that Mr. Begosh was here to create 
a senior chapter of S.A.M. He said that 
the new chapter will provide a direct 
line to the Jacksonville business 
community and give students a place 
to continue on through S.A.M. at a 
more professional level. 

A dinner held the same night was 
attended by approximately 50 people 
of top-level executive status for the 
purpose of establishing the chapter; 
prospects are very promising that it will 
soon be set . up and operating 
effectively in the community. The 
chapter will fill a great need here and 
help the local membership 
tremendously, especially in the areas 
of scholarships and funding. 
According to Dr. Robert Ford, advisor 
for S.A.M. at UNF, it is through the 
initiative and untiring efforts of former 
UNF student Cary Williams that plans 
were begun for the senior chapter; to 
Cary goes the plaudits and the 
gratitude of the Jacksonville 
community. 

*** 

POLITICAL SCIENCE CLUB 
The Political Science Club in 

conjunction with Student Activities 
held an Election Return Party at the 
Boathouse Tuesday, November 2. 
Refreshments were provided and a 
great time was had by the large crowd 
attending. 

The Political Science Club has 
established its committees for the next 
year. One of these will be an advisory 
committee on curriculum of both the 
Under-Graduate program in Political 
Science and the new Graduate 
program in Public Administration. 

Eta Sigma Gamma, UNF Health 
Club, will be sponsoring a lecture by 
Phil Roundtree, Administrator for 
Health, Safety, Physical Education and 
Summer Programs from the 
Department of Education, Tallahassee. 
Mr. Roundtree will speak on Monday, 
November 15, at 1:30 p.m. in building 8, 
room 2113. His topic will be 
"Responsibility and Role of the State 
Department and Federal Government 
in the Development of School Health 
Policies." Everyone is invited. 

UNF ARCHERY CLUB 
Congratulations go to Jack Winn, 

Paul Henderson, Joe McCules and 
Kathy Evans for their support of the 
1976-77 Archery Team. After the first 
tournament on November 6, 1976, the 
rest of the season should go very 
smoothly. Thanks. W.S. Sanders, 
President 

SAWMILL SLOUGH @ 
The Sawmill Slough Conservation 

Club held its November meeting 
Wednesday night of November 3. 
Bruce Rouek, from the Mayor's 
Commission on Energy, gave an 
interesting talk on "Current Energy 
Conservation Strategies." The 
November outing will be the 
Okeefenokee swamp on the weekend 
of November 19-21. Reserve your 
canoe early. Keep in mind the 
Christmas party w.hich will be held 
December 11--look for details in the 
next Campus Up-Date. 

PHI BETA LAMBDA 
Phi Beta Lambda held its Open 

House Wednesday, October 26. The 
next meeting of the club will be held 
Tuesday, November 16, at 7:30p.m. in 
the Coffeehouse of building 9. Future 
plans of the club include a field trip to 
Bell Telephone Company on 
December 13 and a Christmas party 
December 19. For further information, 
contact Pat Fiedler, ext. 2981. 
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UNF HISTORY CLUB 

The UNF History Club has held its 
first, second and third organizational 
meetings. The product thereof is as 
follows: 

I. An executive Committee 
established, from which 

A) Club officers were elected 
Officers for the 1976-77 year 

President--Walter Proper 
Vice-President/Treasurer-­
Madeline Wolf 
Secretary--Diane Tall 

B) Four Committees were formed, 
chairmen are: 

1) Films--Burt Jordan 
2) Speakers--Susie Cakmis, 
Gary Chambers 
3)Social Events--Barbara 
Whitehead, Judy Melcher 
4) Trips--Walter Proper, Manley 
Grooms 

II. Program for Fall Quarter agreed 
upon: 

October 25th-Pakistan "1976"; 
presentation and discussion-­
noon in the History Commons. 
November 5th--History Club 
Party--details at a later date 
November 8th--Discussion Panei­
-"What the Election Means"--noon 
in the History Commons 
November 22nd--film and 
discussion--noon in History 
Commons 

All History majors, social studies 
majors in education, history alumni, 
faculty as well as persons sincerely 
interested in the study of history are 
invited to attend these events. For 
those who wish to take a more active 
role in the club and its activities please 
contact either Walter Proper (249-
7057), Barbara Whitehead (725-6052), 
Judy Melcher (744-6769), Diane Tall 
(Student Asst.'s office--History Dept.), 
or Ann Radwan, the club's faculty 
advisor (646-2888). 

PERSONAL AND CAREER 

Many students are unaware that 
counseling help is available to them 
without charge in the University's 
Counseling Servi.ces. 

Personal counseling, which may 
often involve marital, divorce or family 
counseling, and vocational and career 
testing and counseling, are available. 

Students who feel pressured by their 
studies, who suffer from test anxiety, 
are unsure of their educational and 
career goals, or who feel in any other 
way that they are unable to do their 
best in their studies, should make an 
appointment to see one of the 
counselors in Building One, Student 
Affairs. 

Counseling Services will also advise 
of Self-Hypnosis for Relaxation and 
Personal Development, on Hypnother­
apy, the follow-up for Self-Hypnosis, 
and on external examinations such as 
CLEP and GRE, which are 
administered by this office. 

The Counseling Services office is 
open from 9:00 to 5:00, but students in 
the evening division will be 
accommodated whenever it is possible 
to do so. To make an appointment, call 
646-2600, or stop by Student Affairs, 
Building One, between 9:00 and 5:00, 
Monday through Friday. 

SKILLS CENTER CORNER 
A happy addition to the sta11 of the 

Academic Enrichment and Skills 
Center is Cindy Carr, a graduate 
student who is working in the Center as 
a ·'part of her practicum. Cindy is a 
certified speech therapist and has had 
practical experience in the Duval 
County schools. She is anxious to work 
with students who would like to 
improve any aspect of their speaking 
skills. Drop by the Center or call 646-
2766. 

If you tried to register for self­
hypnosis earlier and found all groups 
filled, come by the Center and register 
for the new group--the eighth to be 
conducted this quarter. Self-hypnosis 
can be utilized to improve one's self in 
many areas, for example, test taking 
skills, study skills, and in altering 
eating and smoking habits. 

A new offering currently being 
developed is the Writing Lab. Students 
who would like to work on their writing 
skills may drop by the Center at any 
time and utilize the resources available 
there. Qualified tutors are available to 
give assistance, if needed. 

'Slade Ill 
'Servia as 

FROM THE REGISTRAR 
November 12 is the last day to 

withdraw from a course or from the 
University. Be sure to check your 
Winter Quarter registration dates 
again--they are November 15-20. 

INTRAMURALS REMINDERS 
For what, when and where, call 

lntramurals Hotline 646-2579. For 
equipment check-out, tennis and 
racketball court reservations, canoe 
and jon boat reservations, call 646-
2853. Remember cross country run 
entry deadline, November 10, and 
starting date of ru n is November 12. 

STAY HEALTHY 

Check the Swine Flu immunization 
sites and dates which were listed in the 
last issue of the Up-Date, or come by 
the Health Office or call ext. 2900 for 
information. 3 



Coming Attractions 

Movies 
MCCABE AND MRS. MILLER 
December 3 

Credit Robert Altman's genius for 
this compelling, authentic portrait of 
the 1902 zinc mining town called 
Presbyterian Church (named for the 
tallest building in town). Credit the 
muted ambiance of hazy, smoky air; 
the bone-chilling blizzard; the 
haunting refrains of Leonard Cohen's 
ballad for recreating with startling 
accuracy the frontier myth of 
America's past. This is what the West 
was like, primitive, miserable, violent 
and full of despair. 

Robert Altman has captured every 
nuance of atomsphere in a visual work 
of outstanding sensual beauty. Warren 
Beatty, in perhaps the most absorbing 
role of his career, stars as the grizzled, 
small-time gambler whose business is 
bringing pleasure to Presbyterian 
Church. Julie Christie stars as the 
frizzled, hard-nosed madame who 
coerces him into setting her up in 
business and splitting the profits. 
When their prosperous enterprise 
attracts the local mobsters, Beatty's 
choice becomes that of selling out or 
getting shot. 

Full of rich detail and powerful 
moodiness, "McCabe & Mrs. Miller" 
proves again that Robert Altman is a 
filmmaker of extraordinary talents. 

\TUllt~T ~CTIVITII'\ 

Well! Here's looking at you-and for 
the fourth time. Bet you're beginning to 
fell like I'm an old friend, right? Good! I 
like you, too. Are you enjoying -our 
good times together? Well of course 
you are! I just have so much fun at 
those Happy Hours. Now, don't you 
forget that we have a surprise in store 
for our "get together" at the Boathouse 
on the 19th. I sure would miss you if 
you didn't show up--1 might even forget 
to smile. What a horrible thought! So 
you be sure to show, you hear? I'll be 
looking for you. 

Do you have a hidden talent? Show it! 

FIRST ANNUAL JACKSONVILLE 

CHRISTMAS SHOW 
presents 

CHRISTMAS SHOW TALENT CONTEST 

"I don't expect to see a better movie AT THE 
this year." ... National Observer CIVIC AUDITORIUM EXHIBITION HALL 

November 18 & 19, 1976 

Vocalists, pianists, musicians, 
dancers, ventriloquists, small group 
bands, dramatists, baton twirlers, 
skaters, etc. 

AUDITIONS--November 18 from 6:00 
p.m. 'til 9:00 p.m. 
FINALISTS--November 19 from 8:00 
p.m. 'til 9:00 p.m. 

PRIZES 
FIRST PRIZE--TROPHY AND 
$100.00 SAVINGS BOND 
SECOND PRIZE--TROPHY AND 
$50.00 SAVINGS BOND 
THIRD PRIZE-- TROPHY AND $25.00 
SAVINGS BOND 
(PLUS GIFTS FROM PARTICIPATING 

MERCHANTS) 
Contact Virginia Dale--737-3587 

From Fine Arts 

The UNF Art Faculty will display 
their works from Nov. 15 through Dec. 
3 in the UNF Library. Charles Charles 
will show folded, stained, windblown 
canvasses: Ken McMillan will exhibit 
ceramic works; David Porter will be 
displaying photographs, paintings and 
silkscreen work and Michael Smith will 
have paintings and drawings on 
display. 

On Wednesday, Nov. 17 there will be 
a reception honoring the artists, to be 
held in the Library Commons Room. 
The reception will have a 
"Thanksgiving" motif and is being 
sponsored by the Council of the Arts. 

Be sure to mark your calendar for: 

Nov. a--Toastmistress Meeting, 
Coffeehouse, Bldg. 9, 6:00 p.m. 
Nov. 1 0--Ken Phillips World Crusade, 
Boathouse, 12 noon 
Nov. 12&13--"The Chairs" & "Plays", 
UNF Assembly Hall, 8:00 p.m. 
Nov. 16--Phi Beta Lambda Meeting, 
Coffeehouse, Bldg. 9, 7:30 p.m. 
Nov. 19&20--"The Chairs" & "Plays", 
UNF Assembly Hall, 8:00 p.m. 
Dec. 3--Self-Hypnosis Demonstration 
(Dr. Travis Carter), Library Commons, 
10:00-11:30 a.m. 
Dec. 11--Sawmill Slough Christmas 
Party 
Dec. 19--Phi Beta Lambda Christmas 
Party 

Are You Involved? 
Watch for UNF Involvement Days 
UNF Campus--December 3&4 

Deadline for materials submitted for 
next Up-Date--November II. 
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SGA NEWS 
University of North Florida 

KEEPING UP WITH SGA 

Why would anyone want to climb a 
mountain? "Because it's there!" 

Why would anyone want to join the 
Student Government Association? 
"Because it's there? Because it would 
look good on their resume?" 

We//, there is a madness to any 
method--or is it there is a method to 
any madness? Whichever--here are 
why some SGA members became 
involved. 

LINDA ANDERSON--Represen­
tative, College of Education. 
Elementary Education Major. 

"I really was never active in high 
school. I wanted to get involved for 
personal growth and to do things for 
the University Community." 

PA TTl LEVINE BRUNSON-:-· 
Senator, College of Arts and Sciences. 
Liberal Arts Major. 

"I wanted to become involved in the 
University Community and help 
improve communications between 
students, faculty and administration." . 

BRENDA CAIN--Secrerary. 
Sociology Major. 

"Because SGA was just forming. I 
was a charter member and wanted to 
get involved. I felt SGA was very 
important to the university." 

CHARLES DIVER--Representative, 
College of Arts and Sciences. 
Psychology Major. 

"Student government and apathy 
have been synonymous for too long. 
Change for improvement is necessary. 
The only way to effect change is by 
participation." 

LANE FUQUA--Representative, 
College of Education. Education­
Health Science Major. 

"I wanted to do more that just be a 
student at UNF. I wanted to be an active 
working part of our university and this 
community--so I joined Student 
Government." 

VICKI HARRISON--Representative, 
College of Arts and Scienr-A~­
Literature-Communications Major. 

"I feel the SGA is a growing 
influence. There are many things I 
would like to see changed in the 
University Community. Change 
cannot be affected without 
involvement." 

OLIVER WEBB--Representative, 
College of Business. Transportation, 
Logistics and Management Major. 

"The SGA has a real role, in my eyes, 
in coordinating the students' interests 
with the university's purpose and 
seeing to it that communications 
between the student committees and 
faculty and administration are on 
better grounds in the future. " 

JIM WELLS-- Treasurer. Transpor­
tation, Logistics and Management 
Major. 

"To get involved with the campus 
community." 



Can you identify these people? If not 
watch for the next is-•we of Campus Up­
Date. (Hint--they are SGA members.) 

*************************** 

The SGA workshops have been 
rescheduled. They will now be held on 
November 13 from 12:00 to 3:00p.m. 
The workshops are designed to help 
SGA members become more familiar 
with SGA procedures and function. 
The workshops are: 

1) Parlimentary procedures. 
2) Activity and Service fees, by-laws, 

etc. 
3 )State Council of Student Body 

Presidents and Florida Student 
Association of Student Senates. 
4) SGA office procedures. 

*************************** 

The next SGA meeting is scheduled 
for November 23 at 12:00 noon; the 
following one--December 1 at 4:00 
p.m. Both meetings will be held in 
Building 9, Room 1101. All UNF 
students are urged to come. 

*** 
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